

Blind Faith Ministries

"Christ in you, the hope of glory" Colossians 1:27 PO Box 1102, Princeton WV 24740 eric.e.porterfield@gmail.com

December 2012

Dear Friends,

Greetings from South Sudan! We arrived in Juba on Sunday, December 2. It has been a very busy two weeks, but also very productive. We have seen 11 people trust Christ as their Savior, 3 people baptized, and hundreds and hundreds of tracts passed out in our area.

We have also laid the foundation for our long term ministry by getting Blind Faith Ministries fully registered in South Sudan, which gives us the authority to operate here. We can bring over missionaries, build buildings, work with national pastors, and operate in any ministry capacity we desire. We are hoping to establish a full military ministry, a university ministry, school ministries, and a prison ministry with our registration. We have also secured the land we need for building and are looking for more land to move the gospel forward in South Sudan.

The vehicle we purchased a couple of months ago has finally arrived, and we are getting it registered through customs. This means that we should not have to rent a driver anymore.

We would like to welcome Pastor Charles Magina and George Lambert as our two newest missionaries with ASSIST. ASSIST is a big key in our ministry moving forward, as this is our program to support national pastors and Christian workers. We ask you to please get involved with this program.

Our prayer needs for the month are to get our ministries established, for souls to be saved, for our church in Juba to get stronger, to start the building project, and to raise \$1500-\$2000 for motorbikes for our pastors. Please pray for us as we try to do the Lord's work. Thank you for your prayers, love, and continued financial support. We are currently at about 25% of our needed support.

Yours in Christ,

Entruga

Dr. Eric Porterfield President of Blind Faith Ministries